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Commander’s Call to the  Post 290 American Legion Family: 
Greetings! 
We have a lot of activities coming up which depend on your generous donation of time and 
effort. But first, let me thank all who participated in making the annual Easter Egg Hunt the 
rousing success it continues to be. Now for May: We are looking forward to the Ladies 
Auxiliary Poppy Patch Craft and Gift Show event to be held at the Post home on Saturday, 4 
May from 0900-1500. This is followed by Military Spouse Appreciation Day on Friday, 10 
May. Those who were married while on active duty owe a lot to those spouses for “keeping 
the home fires burning” and the kids healthy and happy while the service member was de-
ployed. Mother’s day, on the 12th better not be overlooked, if you know what’s good for 
you! The membership meeting on the 14th should be well attended. We will be voting for 
the Post officers who will lead us into next year. Nominations can be taken from the floor so 
if you have a better leadership idea and want to run for office, here’s your chance to become 
part of the team. The 16th District Convention and Armed Forces Day are on the 18th. Me-
morial Day is coming on the 27th and we kick off observance by placing flags on graves of 
veterans. We need as many volunteers as possible. All you have to do is show up at the Post 
Home on Saturday, 25 May with long heavy screwdriver (to punch holes in the ground). 
You may want to bring a clip-board. You will be given flags and a list of graves for the 
cemetery of your choosing. The head out and plant the flags. Our annual Stafford County 
Memorial Wreath Laying Ceremony, will be held at 0900 on Monday, 27 May, Memorial 
Day. We finish the month with a blood drive on Wednesday, 29 May at the Annex 
Looking for a good turn out. It’s a busy time. NONE OF THESE ACTIVITIES ARE POS-
SIBLE WITHOUT YOU. WON’T YOU PLEASE BE MORE THAN JUST A MIRROR 
FOGGING CARD HOLDER? 
 
Looking forward to seeing you 
Rick Schultz 
Commander, American Legion Post 290  
   

FROM THE 2ND VICE COMMANDER 
 
I view my membership in Stafford American Legion Post 290 as being part of a bigger fam-
ily.  As such, the family needs to take care of our facilities and keep them in the best shape 
that we can. For that to happen, we all need to be responsible for keeping our facilities clean 
and to report all issues that need to be addressed to me.  I need more members of this family 
to step up and provide assistance as their time allows.  Right now, I have two members of 
the family helping me with the rentals and the Sports Complex but there is a need for more 
members to pitch in when needed and to help me keep things running smoothly. 
Bottom line is that I cannot do this all by myself and need more members of this family to 
step up and help me as their time permits.  One of the bigger areas I need help with is for 
members of the Legion family to simply help oversee business people who are performing 
maintenance or repair work for us. 
If you have the time to volunteer, let me know by sending me a text at 540-809-8337 or by 
email to john4post290@gmail.com. 
John Patrick 
2nd Vice Commander 

The Veterans Crisis Line HOT LINE is live! Dial 988 then Press 1. 
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Post Everlasting  
By Darren King 

 
Comrades:  It is always with great sorrow when I must announce the transfer of any Legion-
naire to Post Everlasting: 

No Report for May  
If you know of any member of Post 290, Unit 290 or Squadron 290 who transferred to the 
Post Everlasting, please contact me at bsuking@yahoo.com, (816) 550-5228 or 111 Van 
Horn Lane, Stafford, VA 22556 . 

 

Chaplain’s Corner 
By Chaplain Darren King 

 
We celebrate Memorial Day in the month of May. It is about honoring those who served and 
died for their country. I would like to focus on the serve part, for it is better to give than to 
receive. It is important that as Legionnaires we don’t forget why we exist. We exist to serve 
other veterans, our communities, and this great nation. 
 
There is a greatness in serving that cannot be found in being selfish. To serve is to be great. 
It is a greatness that is open to everyone. Martin Luther King, Jr. put it this way, “Everybody 
can be great…because anybody can serve. You don’t have to have a college degree to serve. 
You don’t have to make your subject and verb agree to serve. You only need a heart full of 
grace.”  
 
Grace. I pray that we have hearts full of grace this month as we serve one another and oth-
ers. I pray that we have souls generated by love so that we go the extra mile in serving one 
another and our community. I pray that we, in the words of Jesus, “Let the greatest among us 
become as one who serves” (Luke 22:24-27). May you have a heart of grace this day and 
serve others around you. 

 
 

BINNACLE LIST                                                                                                                
 
No Report. 
. 
 If you know of any other member of Post 290, Unit 290, Chapter 290 or Squadron 290 who 
is ill, and/or hospitalized, or if you have updates on any of the above issues, please contact 
me, Darren King at darren@northstaffordbaptistchurch.com or call me at (816) 550-5228 
(cell), or mail me at Darren King, 111 Van Horn Lane, Stafford, VA 22556. 
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American Legion Auxiliary Unit 290 News 
By Marilyn Butters 

 
 

   
 

 Welcome new members Stephanie Cousins, Marie Evans, Sabrina Oakes, Pamela Procell-Flores, Ally-
son Reilly and transfer members Maria Leydig-Carter and Christine Stevens. We hope you will join us at our monthly meetings 
held the 2nd Tuesday of each month at 7:30 p.m. in the Club Room. We also welcome you to volunteer in the kitchen on the 1st 
and 2nd Wednesdays of the month from 4:30 ish to 8:30 ish to serve food to the Bingo players. 

 
Committee Chairs: don’t forget to complete your year end reports and give 3 copies to Ginger at the April 9th meeting 

so she can mail them by the 15th of April. 
 
Thank you to Mary Schelin who is coordinating the upcoming Poppy Patch Spring Craft Fair to be held at the Post 

home on Saturday, May 4th. More information can be found in this newsletter.  All proceeds will be donated to the MK9s Ser-
vice Dogs Organization which supports veterans by providing service dogs and training. 

 
Virginia Girls State interviews have been held and students informed of their status. An orintation session for dele-

gates and their parents will be held on Sunday, April 7th at the Post. We are sorry to have learned we will only be able to send 
one delegate per high school due to the smaller size of the 2024 session. Special thanks to Sheri Pierce who works diligently 
coordinating Virginia Girls State for our Unit.   

 
Our Unit made donations in memory of recently deceased member Charlotte Stevens to the Mountain View Fire De-

partment and in memory of Joyce Thompson to the Breast Cancer Research Fund.  
 
If you know a senior at any Stafford High School, please encourage them to apply for the Unit 290 Scholarship. Infor-

mation and applications are located on the Post 290 website.  
 
Kitchen news: Our Unit now works the Bingo kitchen on the 1st and 2nd Wednesday of the month. We would love to 

have more members join us. 4 hours a month, please consider it! We have a good time and you get to know other members 
through working side by side to prepare food for the Bingo players. Join us! Kudos to Ginger for continuing her fabulous ef-
forts coordinating and working the kitchen! 

 
Membership news: We are up to 111 members. Help us meet our membership goals by paying your 23/24 dues now. 

Thank you to members who have already taken care of their membership! Please renew your membership now. Bring your 
check by Bingo on Wednesdays or Fridays or mail it to Box 125, Stafford, VA 22555. 

 
 
                                      

Eagle Eye of the Month for April 2024 
  

The Eagle Eye of the Month for April is Tom Dale Jr. He was the first to spot the errors on page 8 of the April Newslet-

ter. However, just to clarify, using the wrong word, for example when you mean to say “specific” and you say “pacific” 

is technically not a spelling error, but a malapropism. We’re searching for the spelling error. Good luck and good hunt-

ing!  
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American Legion Riders Chapter 290 News 
By Marty Partridge 

 
Greetings Post 290! 
On Saturday, April 6th 2024 the Riders hosted their annual Bike Blessing and Dart Tournament, our first official Ride and 
Event of the year.  It started with breakfast at 8am, served up by our regular Rider Kitchen Crew, the Bike Blessings at 10am 
and the Dart Tournament started at 12 noon.  Thanks to the Post 290 members that stopped in for breakfast and checking it out.  
All proceeds from the kitchen have gone to the Post.  Special thanks to: Chaplain John Humphrey for the Bike Blessing, which 
was one of his initiatives years back, and we have now successfully held the past three years. The Kitchen Crew - Mike, Derice, 
DD and his daughter "Little Miss," and Bob Dixon and his now famous Sausage Gravy. Justin & Tori for running the tourna-
ment.  Denver for Bartending (and those that helped while he played darts).  And finally, my wife Juanita - as she helped move 
things along in my place since I was unable to attend.   
The Rider’s held their annual elections at our 8 April 2024 meeting.  Congratulations to all of the Officers and thank you for 
your dedication in keeping the Chapter moving forward.  The results are: 
  
    Director:  Marty Partridge (incumbent) 
    Assistant Director:  Mike Miller (incumbent) 
    Secretary:  Juanita Partridge 
    Treasurer:  Tricia Miller (incumbent) 
    Road Captain:  Greg Nilges 

   Chaplain:  John Humphrey (incumbent) 
   Sgt-at-Arms:  Doug Sivigny (incumbent) 

 

As we continue to look forward to this year’s Virginia Legacy Run in June.  Please see the “Calling All Stafford American Le-
gion Post 290 Vietnam Veterans” Invitation in this newsletter. 
 
Keep the rubber-side down! 
Marty Partridge 
ALR-290 Director 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
April 6th, 2024 - Riders from ALR-290 and other organizations gather in the Post Club Room as they get ready to head outside 
for the Bike Blessing from ALR-290 Chaplain John Humphrey. (Photo by Juanita Partridge). 
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American Legion Riders Chapter 290 News 
By Marty Partridge 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
April 6th, 2024 – Chaplain John Humphrey (center) provides a Bike Blessing for Denver (left) and Derice (right) Steele.   Their 
Patriotic Trike is seen in the foreground.  (Photo by Juanita Partridge). 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
April 6th, 2024 – ALR-290 Member, and tournament lead, Justin Goemer (right) presents Austin Sutton (left) with the First 
Place prize for winning the Dart Tournament.  Austin also became a new Rider at our April 8 th meeting.  Congratulations Aus-
tin! (Photo by Juanita Partridge). 
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American Legion Junior Shooters News 
By Mike Flanagan 

 
 
 
 
 

Post 290 Jr. Shooters 

CMP Regionals 

By Mike Flanagan 
 
Our team fired in the CMP Nationals round 1 and fired a score good enough to be invited to compete in the Northern Region-
als.  We sent 2 4 person teams to the CMP 3PAR Regional Championship Match at Camp Perry, Ohio in April. Team one shoot-
ers are Marisa McDonough, Elizabeth Gunn, Faith Clevenger and 
Joseph Borne. Team two shooters are Lillie Miller, Logan Haw-
kins, Jessica Gioia and Jeremy Weldon. Jackson Niesent will at-
tend as an alternate and will be able to compete as an individual. If 
one or both teams qualify, they will compete for the National 
Championship in June.   
The competitors fired April 12th and 13th resulting in our Team 
One took 3rd place and received an $800.00 award.  Also 1st place 
overall was Marisa McDonough and first place for 15 and under 
was Elizabeth Gunn. 
  

(L to R) Lillie Miller, Elizabeth Gunn, Jesica Gioia, Faith 
Clevenger, Marisa McDonough, Tommy Gimble, Logan Haw-

kins, Jackson Niesent, Joseph Born, Jeremy Weldon 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Post 290 Jr. Shooters 

In the JROTC Championship 

By Mike Flanagan 
 

On March 22-23, 2024 CMP held its JROTC 3PAR National Championship Match at Camp Perry, Ohio. 29 JROTC teams from 
across the country as well as a team from Kaiserslautern GE competed for the JROTC Na-
tional Championship title. Stafford’s Mountain View High School Marine Corps JROTC 
team competed and finished 18th out of 29 teams and in 6th place overall for the Marine 
Corps. The team was made up of the following individuals, Seniors Sameer Singh (former 
Post 290 shooter) and Charles Wallace, Junior Marisa McDonough (Post 290 shooter) and 
Sophomore Elizabeth Gunn (Post 290 shooter).  
 
Marisa (left) and Elizabeth (right) fired scores high enough to achieve their EIC Distin-
guished Marksmanship Badge which was presented to them at the Awards Ceremony Sat-
urday night. 
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NOMINATIONS FOR ELECTION OF OFFICERS IN MAY 2024  
BY MIKE SCULLIN, ADJUTANT 

Fellow Legionnaires, 
It’s that time already for Post 290’s Nomination Committee to start putting together a slate of nominations for Post Officer po-
sitions to serve the 2024-2025 term.  If you have the time, inclination or interest in serving as a Post Officer, I encourage you to 
submit a nomination or nominations. 
 
Any Post Member in good standing is eligible and encouraged to submit his/her nomination for ANY position, even if an in-
cumbent has expressed an interest in continuing to serve in that position. 
 
Once submitted, the nominations will be added to the 2024-2025 Officers slate, which will be presented to the General Mem-
bership at Post 290’s April 2024 General Membership meeting.  The General Membership will then vote on nominees at the 
May 2024 General Membership meeting with Officer installations to occur in June 2024.  The term of service for Post Officers 
is June 2024 – June 2025.  Two Executive Committee Members’ three-year terms will be completed in June 2024, so if elected 
to one of the Executive Committee Member positions, those terms will end in June 2027.    
 
Here is Post 290’s current slate and VACANT positions for 2024-2025 
 
POSITION       CURRENT SLATE of NOMINEES 
 
Commander        Rich Schultz (Incumbent) 
1st Vice Commander       Lewis Bunch (Incumbent) 
2nd Vice Commander       John Patrick (Incumbent) 
3rd Vice Commander       Patricia “Brandy” Fitzgerald 
Adjutant       Mike Scullin (Incumbent) 
Finance Officer        Robert Ponzo (Incumbent) 
Service Officer        John “Doc” Richey (Incumbent) 
Chaplain        Darren King (Incumbent) 
Judge Advocate        Garry Briggs (Incumbent) 
Historian       VACANT 
Public Affairs Officer          VACANT 
Sergeant-At-Arms       VACANT 
Executive Committee Member (3 year term)    Brian J. “BJ” Payne 
Executive Committee Member (3 year term)                                        Mike Flanagan 

 

PAO, Historian and Sgt-At-Arms positions are vacant. Anyone interested in submitting a nomination please see me Mike Scullin: 730

-863-5288; hokiemike@hotmail.com  

Below are position descriptors for Post Officers: 
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Duties (continued) 

        Post 

    of Post advantages  
     

 

 

 
JUDGE ADVOCATE:  The Judge Advocate’s duties shall be to advise the Post Commander of the interpretation or modifica-
tion of the Post’s Constitution, Bylaws, and Rules and Regulations, and be responsible for an annual financial audit and the 
Post Responsibility Audit as described in the American Legion Officer’s Guide. 
 

 
POST PUBLIC AFFAIRS OFFICER: shall be responsible for  advancing the visibility of Post 290's programs and activ-
ities with all available media (print, social, and radio). Post Public Relations will establish rapport with the local newspapers, 

radio stations, and work with the webmaster and other social media sources. Post Public Relations will provide articles and 
photos for publication and dissemination of Post programs and activities. 
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Duties (continued) 
 

The Post Executive Committee shall have general supervision of the Post’s 

affairs between General Post Membership meetings. The Post Executive Committee shall make recommendations to the Gen-
eral Post Membership and perform such other duties as are specified in the Post’s Bylaws. 

 

SAL INFO                         
by Fargo  Wells 

 
Greetings SAL members and your families! I hope everyone is well and safe.  
Members can login into their myLegion.org account and renew directly or via the quick renew website: legion.org/SAL-
Renew. 
The procedure for modifying the current dues in the system is the submission of a Squadron Data Report (SDR) that is availa-
ble at the Sons of The American Legion website under Publications and Forms. The SDR should be sent to the detachment and 
the email address Post and Squadron Reports (postsqdnupdates@legion.org) for processing. 
If you have any questions please contact Kevin Mook the National SAL Liaison at kmook@legion.org  
The SAL has not had a dues increase in many years.  
However, we have to send a portion of the dues to the Department and a portion to Nationals.  
The Nationals Dues have increased, therefore we will need to increase the amount that we collect from our members to $20.00. 
If I can help you out with anything. Text, e-mail or call 
Fargo Wells,  Commander Sons of the American Legion Squadron 290 Stafford 
(703) 362-8277 call, text or write rfargowells@hotmail.com . 
 
Thank you, 
Fargo Wells   

 

FIREWOOD AVAILABLE FOR FAMILIES IN NEED 
 

The Stafford Post 290 BSA Venture Crew Scouts are conducting a community service project to deliver firewood to families, 
in need, in Stafford County.  The Venture Crew will also cut up and remove wood from properties that may have fallen after a 
storm or wood that individuals are willing to donate.  
 
To date the Venture Crew’s Firewood donation program for those in need: has delivered 16 cords of wood, to needy Stafford 
residents who heat primarily with firewood.  Mike Robinson could always use volunteer support. 
  
The Venture Crew is accepting monetary donations to help in this project or to support the Venture Crew. 
If wanting to volunteer to help cut and split wood, or help stack or deliver firewood for this project, 
please call Mike Robinson, (540) 760-3255. 
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RANDOM PICTURES OF THE EASTER EGG HUNT  
 
The Post 290 annual Easter Egg Hunt was held on Easter Sunday, March 31 at the Post Home and Sports Complex.  
Thanks to all who made this event a success. 
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MAY 2024 HIGHLIGHTS AT POST 290 
 

May 
 
May 01 -  State Income Tax Due 
May 04 -  Auxiliary Poppy Patch Craft and Gift Show, Post Home, 0900-1500 
May 08 -  Remembered as Victory in Europe (VE) Day by the unconditional surrender of Nazi Germany to the Allies. 
May 12 -  Mother’s Day  
May 18 -  16th District Convention, Post 28, 1000hrs 
May 25 -  Place flags on Veteran’s graves. 0800 start at Post Home to get flags 
May 27 -  Memorial Day 
May 27 -  Wreath Laying at Stafford Courthouse, 0900 
May 29 -  Blood Drive at the Annex 
 
 
 

CONSTANT BEARING, DECREASING RANGE 
(ITEMS ADDED AS THEY COME TO MY ATTENTION) 

 
 
June 
 
June 15 -  Legion Riders Virginia Legacy Run Gun Raffle Drawing, Dept. HQ Richmond, 1000hrs 
June 15 -  Legion Riders Vietnam Veterans Pinning Ceremony, 1200hrs, Virginia War Memorial, Richmond 
June 16 - 22 - Department of Virginia American Legion Youth Cadet Law Enforcement Program 
June 16 - 22 -  Boys State/ Girls State at Radford University 
 
July 
 
July 01 -  Annual Legion Dues increase becomes effective ($5.00) 
July 04 -  Post 290 4th of July Celebration and Flag Retirement 
July 10 - 15 Department Convention, Dulles Washington Convention Center 
July 15 -  Leadership College 2024 Hotel Reservation Deadline 
July 15 -  Leadership College 2024 Registration Deadline  
 
August 
 
Aug 02 - 04 -  American Legion Leadership College, Double Tree, Midlothian 
Aug 23 - 29 -  American Legion National Convention, New Orleans, Hampton Suites 
 
October 
 
Oct 09 -  Blood Drive at the Annex 
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STAFFORD AMERICAN 

LEGION POST 290 

We are on the Web 
www.staffordPost290.org       

YOUR AUX UNIT 290 

ELECTED OFFICERS  

Commander    Rick Schultz 
1st Vice         Lewis Bunch 
2nd Vice        John Patrick 
3rd Vice    Ken Westenberger         
Adjutant        Mike Scullin 
Finance         Robert Ponzo 
Service Ofc.  Jim Richey 
Chaplain        Darren King 

Sgt at Arms   Lester Wood 
JAG               Garry Briggs 
PAO              VACANT 
Historian    Brandy Fitzgerald 

 
CORPORATION OFFICERS 

Michael Flanagan, Chair 
John Cox, Secretary 
Brian “B.J.” Payne, Director 
Steve Albertson, Director  
Lester Wood, Director 

YOUR ELECTED POST 

290 OFFICERS  

President      Ginger Brigs  
Vice  Pres     Sherilyn Pierce 
Secretary      Marilyn Butters  
Treasurer      Frances Shelton 
Chaplain       Dale Seward 
Historian      Mary Schelin  
Sgt at Arms  Teresa Hardisty 
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